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The purpose of this newsletter is to let the citizens of our community become better informed about what’s happening. Your comments & messages are welcome.
Passage
Longtime Hays resident, Bert Ward, passed away from natural causes on January 13, 2015. He was a true gentleman and a wonderful neighbor who will be greatly missed.  In lieu of flowers, the family would like contributions to be made in Bert's honor to the Wounded Warrior Project at www.woundedwarriorproject.org, Make-A-Wish Foundation [image: ] at www.wish.org, or St. Jude's Children's Research at www.stjude.org. 

January 5th City Council Meeting
· The mayor told the council that the Buda ESD #8 had not responded to the counter offer of the City. 
· The council voted to execute an agreement with the Wallace Group for engineering services for the 2015 drainage improvement. Phase 1 ($77,800 cost) includes a detail drainage study, survey and preliminary design, required environment services, and right of entry real estate services. After Phase 1 is completed, the council and Wallace Group will decide on how to implement Phase 2.
· The council approved a resolution to ask PEC to install street lights at the entrances to Hardin and McKinnon Loops. This request is a big safety issues as drivers cannot see these roads at night when entering the city off FM 1626. 
· The council accepted a $100 donation from Barbara Howe to be used to help city residents in need.
· During Public Comments, Gayle Hudgens offered to host a free family history workshop for members of our community interested in tracing their family roots. You can contact her at aghudgens@earthlink.net or 512-312-2020.
Buda ESD #8 Meeting
On Jan. 21st., the Buda ESD #8 Board met to consider the City’s counteroffer. The City requested an increase from .75% to 1% sales tax for 22 years. The ESD #8 would receive .50% for 22 years to be increased to .75%. Harvey Davis, Alan McCorkle, and Don Rauschuber (city engineer) attended the meeting. The City representative told their Board the 1% was needed to (1) pay for economic incentives in the development agreement and (2) to show the City of Austin that the City has sufficient economic resources to pay for water and waste water.  The ESD #8 rejected the City’s counter offer and offered to share sales taxes evenly (.75% for each entity). The tone of the meeting was cordial and cooperative.
Neighborhood Watch Meeting
The City of Hays Community Neighborhood Watch held their inaugural meeting on January 13th. Ten Hays residents were in attendance. Deputies Traeger and Ormsby from the Hays County Sheriff's Department presented valuable resources and statistics. New Neighborhood Watch signs were installed at the entrances of all City streets – thank you Hays County for your help! For information on participating and/or becoming a block captain, please contact amywerst@hotmail.com. 
City Elections
[bookmark: _GoBack]Three city council seats are up for election this year. Election Day is May 9, 2015. The filing deadline is Friday, February 27th at 5:00 p.m. Kathy Davidson, City Sect., will open the city hall Wednesday between 4 p.m. and 6 p.m. and Tuesday, February 24th, to accept applications. If you want to file after February 24th, you need to call the City 512-461-0301 and make an appointment. Alan McCorkle, Mayor-Pro-temp, wants to inform the community that he will not file for re-election. Larry Odom and Leo Schwartz are up for re-election in May.
DROUGHT ALARM STAGE 2 HAS BEEN CANCELLED
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